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Notice on the Postponement of Financial Results Announcement for the First Six Months of 

the Fiscal Year Ending September 30, 2025 
 

 
 

We hereby inform you of our decision to postpone the announcement of our financial results for the 
first six months of the fiscal year ending September 30, 2025 (interim period).  
 

1. Reasons to consider delaying our financial results announcement 
In response to allegations in some media reports that the Company has improperly claimed medical service 

fees (hereinafter referred to as “this case”), our Board of Directors, meeting on March 27, 2025, resolved to 
establish a Special Investigation Committee to ascertain the facts of this case and similar incidents and, should 
any issues deemed problematic be identified in the course of fact-finding, to clarify the causes and other 
matters. The investigation is currently proceeding under the Committee. 

The Special Investigation Committee has reported that it will be challenging to complete the 
investigation by May 15 of the scheduled announcement date of our financial results for interim period. A 
significant amount of time will be needed due to the necessity of extensive research, including interviews 
with each relevant individual, careful document analysis, digital forensics, and investigating 119 of our 
“Ishinkan” facilities located nationwide (as of March 2025). 

Therefore, we hereby notify you that we have decided to postpone the announcement of our financial 
results for the first six months of the fiscal year ending September 30, 2025. 
 
2. Outlook for the Future 

We will announce the date of our announcement of financial results for the first six months of the fiscal 
year ending September 30, 2025, after postponement as soon as they are determined. 

We deeply regret any inconvenience or concern this may cause to our shareholders, investors, and 
other concerned parties, and we ask for their understanding. 
 


